
From: Schultz, Josie M - DNR 
Sent: Thursday, March 10, 2022 4:23 PM 
To: Andy Delforge 
Subject: V & L Stripping, BRRTS # 02-05-216722 
 
Hi Andy, 
 
Thank you for the phone conversation this morning to discuss the latest status update report for the V & 
L Stripping Site. To summarize our discussion: 

1. DNR has been in contact with DHS regarding the off-site vapor sampling and inability to gain 
access. DHS will be sending toxicological information to the homeowners, which the DNR will 
follow up with a third and final request for access.  

2. Another round of on-site sub-slab sampling is not necessary as the VMS blower has been turned 
back on. The summa canisters may be used for sampling of the sanitary sewer manholes. Prior 
to sampling sewers, the lateral should be confirmed to discharge to Lincoln, and a brief 
workplan should be submitted to the DNR for review and approval. 

3. Recent soil sampling shows increases of contamination in the northeastern portion of the 
property. Based on this increase, and sub-slab vapor concentrations still being high, DNR 
recommends a soil remedy to reduce the source of contamination, which will include the 
submittal of a remedial action options report (RAOR) that can be combined with the chosen 
remedial action plan (RAP). Additional soil sampling may be warranted to better define the area 
of soil contamination for the proposed remedy. 

 
Thank you, 
Josie 
 
We are committed to service excellence. 
Visit our survey at http://dnr.wi.gov/customersurvey to evaluate how I did. 
 

Josie M. Schultz 

Hydrogeologist  – Northeast Region Remediation and Redevelopment Team 
Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources 
2984 Shawano Avenue, Green Bay, WI 54313-6727 
Cell Phone: 920-366-5685 
Josie.Schultz@Wisconsin.gov 
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